September 28, 1954

Regular meeting was held today with all members present.

Clerk was requested to contact Marshall Gatton about cabinets etc., desired by the P & Z Commission to be installed in the room ad-The room will be joining the Commissioners' office, Court House. occupiedd by the P & Z commission.

Trouble with parochial school transportation- Paul Bell is to contact Fr. Wilkinson to try and straighten out the situation and have no overcrowding of busses.

Fr. Wilkinson came in and explained that refusal of pupils for Little Flower was due to the fact that they already had 765 children and were equipped for 600.

Complaints about busses leaving Lex. Pk for Leonardtown with 53 children on one, and the bus from Compton has 70 children.

Geo. R. Quade was admitted to Spring Grove today.

Delegation from 7th Dist-Budd's Creek area asked that Waterloo road be oiled, this is on the 55 program

Clerk instructed to contact Mr. Thompson about SRC erecting signs "Parochial School B s Stop" signs may be obtained from the State Use Industries. He'will advise as soon as permission arrives.

J. Frank Bailey reports overcrowding of WR Quade's bus- has 76 children. This will not change Mr. Quade's mileage if Mr. Bailey will meet the bus at Half Way House and 3 Notch Rd, and will add 14 mi per day to JFB's contract. Board agreed to this. \$37. \$37.80 mO

Board decided to meet October 13, as October 12 is a legal holiday.

R.J.Pelon, manager of the Lex.Pk. Transit Co- just taken over by Mr. Cato Merchant, asked permission to erect signs denoting where bus stops- he was advised to secure permission from the SRC for this

Reported that weeds along Clarke's Landing road prevent good view of approaching vehicles, asks that they be cut down. Mr. Thompson informed of this, agrees to have weeds cut.

Board adjourned at 3;30 pm

approved Leonard Sollvay

president